United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-4606

January 16, 2025

COMMITTEES: FINANCE

BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

BUDGET

INTELLIGENCE

RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

Secretary of Transportation U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue SE, Floor 9 Washington, DC 20003-3660

Dear Secretary of Transportation,

I write today in support of Prince William County, Virginia's grant proposal to the U.S. Department of Transportation's (DOT) FY 2025 Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Grant Program to assist with the Gordon Boulevard - Old Bridge Road Intersection Improvements Project.

This project will construct a grade separated flyover ramp from the northbound Gordon Boulevard (Route 123) to the westbound Old Bridge Road. I understand that it will improve safety by eliminating dangerous weaving movements and will also reduce overall delay and congestion at the intersection. These improvements will further multimodal transportation options for underserved communities by increasing travel time reliability for local and commuter bus routes and constructing pedestrian and bicycle facilities.

It is my understanding that the project is located near multiple federally-designated Historically Disadvantaged Communities with significant existing and planned residential and commercial land use. These grant funds would support economic development planned for the area as part of Prince William County's approved Comprehensive Plan, which seeks to increase employment opportunities and the commercial tax base.

I ask that you give this proposal every appropriate consideration. To the extent possible, please continue to update my office on the status of this grant by emailing GrantSupport_Warner@warner.senate.gov.

Thank you for your service on behalf of my constituents.

Sincerely,

MARK R. WARNER United States Senator

MRW/aw

k R Wines